The NALTYs
Missionaries to Mozambique

We were able to see many encouraging blessings here in the month of May. Mother’s Day was a
very exciting day for our church; more than 100 mothers attended, and heard a clear gospel
message. That same day, Celina’s mom was experiencing great pains, and was taken to the
hospital on Monday. There, we found out that my mother-in-law had to go through surgery that
Thursday. Praise the Lord everything went as well as it could. Celina was with mom the entire

time before and after the surgery, and was able to be her “nurse.” We stayed with my in-laws

until mom was on her feet again. Thank you for all those who prayed, and please continue to

pray as there is much recovery to still be done.

We are thrilled to say that the month of May also brought with it the salvation of many souls-

praise be to God for His amazing grace! After Bible club one Saturday, Luke was able to lead

three young boys to Christ! The boy you see to the right is Ariel, very excited for his spiritual

birthday! Last Thursday, Celina and | were out evangelizing, and as soon as we got out of the car,

it started pouring rain (rainy season has certainly arrived this month, raining heavily almost
every day, which is a huge praise!). We ran to the first house we
saw, and they kindly invited us in for shelter. The girl who let us
in was Joanna, a 22 year old housekeeper. She was taking care of the little girl Adriana,
while the parents were away at work. Joanna was very receptive as Celina started to
share the Gospel, and less than 30 min. after we arrived at the house, Joanna was a
child of God!

It seems that the heavy rain that day matched the heavy

spiritual rain that was falling on the ripe harvest, for that same
night, at the last house we went to, a young man names Carlos also received Christ as his
Savior. This young man began the conversation not believing in hell, and ended it by asking the
Lord to save his soul from it. What a blessed day of gathering in the sheaves that was! Please
pray for the spiritual growth of Joanna and Carlos, and that they would come to church with us
soon (they are from our bus route, praise the Lord!).

Speaking of our bus route, we have no doubt that many of you have been praying! We have 3

new girls- Marianna, Marisol, and Sofia. They have not missed a Sunday since they started

coming in April, and they LOVE church! We never have to wake them up in the morning for church- they are already
ready! Marisol is 11, and is in Celina’s Sunday school class. She received Christ as her Savior and was baptized the last
Sunday of May. Please pray that these girls continue to love church, for Marisol’s spiritual growth, and for Sofia and
Marianna’s salvation. Marisol is the girl on Celina’s left, and Jennifer on the right is another of Celina’s Sunday school
girls who was baptized.

We end this May letter with exciting news that we will officially be starting our deputation this month. We fly to the
Sates June 14*, and have our first meeting June 15 in Minnesota! Praise be to God for bringing us this far! Once again,
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Prayer Requests:

1. Mozambique VISA to travel

2. Marisol’s growth and Marianna’s
and Sofia’s salvation

Praises:

1. Deputation starts this month.

2. Mom'’s surgery was a success.




